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Comments: I support the "NO ACTION ALTERNATIVE" with the following changes: Hoodoo area will be

designated as 'semi-primitive motorized' instead of a RWA. Access would be limited to snowmobiles, snow bikes

and Mtn bikes.

North Fork Spruce-White Sands and Sneakfoot Meadows RWA's will be eliminated.

 

I don't support an RWA designation but do support protection of the Great Burn from any activity(s) that could

impair the character of the area. Areas noted for RWA expansion in alternatives 'W' and 'Z' do not meet the

criteria for Recommended Wilderness.

 

I would honestly prefer there was no RWA at all due to the loss of management that happens when you

designate an RWA. Why would the Forest Service elect to lose the ability to manage their area for fire and

recreational benefit of the public which we have turned over to you.

 

I ride the Hoo Doo area out of superior a couple of times a year on snowmobiles and in all the trips I have taken

in the area I have never seen any wildlife other then an occasional deer or moose near the parking lot at the old

mine. Now that the wife and I have taken up the sport of side by sides I am hoping that the area will be a place

we can go and send some time in the forest with other people out there. It is such a beautiful area that it should

be able to be seen by everyone no matter the style of recreation that they prefer. 

 

Thank you for your time and I hope my input is helpful.

 

Mark Mesenbrink


